
CONNECTING SOUTHERN ARIZONA

 
Experience & Commitment
   Rafael “Rafita” Corrales 4

     
     Mayor’s Corner-July 
     Signs Proclamation
        

14
    
RRHS Creating Echoes
Across Santa Cruz County15

    
AndreaDalessandro
Advocate 4 Santa Cruz 10

 
       Inspiring  Ambassador Level Girl Scout Inspiring  Ambassador Level Girl Scout 
                      Isabella Martinez                      Isabella Martinez

66

22
 
      Primary Election-August 4th Primary Election-August 4th





w w w . b o r d e r e c o . c o m    |    B o r d e r  E c o  |  J u l y  2 0 2 0   P g .  # 3

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT
Border Eco Magazine now offers TV advertisement. 
Contact us for rates and channels to help promote 

your business in Santa Cruz County. 
 Our office is located on :  

1071 N. Grand Ave. Ste. #122, 
Nogales, Arizona 85621

(520) 461-4880
Email: contact@bordereco.com 

Please send us information on any upcoming events, meetings, 
or programs to share with our readers. 
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is prohibited. Any material produced is the 
property of Border Eco. Any material published 
is not necessarily the opinion of Border Eco 
and will not be held responsible. Border Eco 
Magazine accepts material from advertisers, 
clients, readers and various sources which 
are not necessarily the opinion of Border Eco 
Magazine in print or on Border Eco websites and 
will not be held responsible.

Border Eco Updates

 
  

We want to thank our readers and customers 
for  their continued support. Your support helps 
us report on the great people, events, and 
organizations who make a difference in our 
community. 
Our goal is to help connect Santa Cruz County. Santa 
Cruz County is a unique bordertown rich in culture, and 
traditions. We are here to support our  community. 
Please send us any information on any upcoming 
community events, meetings, or conferences. 
Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook, YouTube or Twitter 
for the latest events, people, and organizations who make 
a difference in Santa Cruz County.

We are always looking for new talent. If you have 
an interest in sales, journalism, and photography 
send us your resume at  contact@bordereco.com
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Experience & CommitmentExperience & Commitment
Rafael “Rafita” CorralesRafael “Rafita” Corrales

Rafael “Rafita” Corrales 
has the experience and 
commitment Santa Cruz 
County residents are looking 
for in a sheriff. He started his 
career in law enforcement  in 
1994 as a detention officer for 
Santa Cruz County Sheriff ’s 
Office after attending the ADA 
Basic Detention Academy.  
As a detention officer, he was 
responsible for the intake of 
all personnel being taken into 
custody, maintaining order 
and keeping the jail safe.
Corrales was promoted 
to deputy sheriff in 1998. 
He attended CARLOTA 
(Central Arizona Regional 
Law Enforcement Training 
Academy) where he became 
a state certified Peace 
Officer. After graduating 
from the academy, he was 
assigned to patrol. His duties 
were to patrol Santa Cruz 
County, investigate criminal 
investigations, prepare 
reports, testify in court, 
among other duties.
In 2001, Rafael was assigned 
to Santa Cruz County Metro 
Task Force.  Santa Cruz 
County Metro Task Force 
was composed of multiple 
agencies that investigated 
drug smuggling organizations, 
conducted search warrants, 
financial investigations, and 
criminal investigations. He 
traveled and worked with 
other agencies throughout 
the state of Arizona, while 
assigned to the Task Force.

Corrales was promoted to 
the rank of sergeant and was 
assigned to supervise a group 
of up to eight deputies who 
patrolled and maintained 
order in Santa Cruz County 
in 2006. His duties included 
filling out reports and 
ensuring investigations were 
completed. Shortly after, he 
was assigned to the Santa 
Cruz County Metro Task Force 
as a sergeant where his duties 
were to supervise agents and 
their operations.
He was assigned back to 
patrol, and served as a DUI 
Task Force Coordinator in 
2009. He remained a sergeant 
on patrol until 2015 where 
he was reassigned to an 
administrative sergeant.  As 
an administrative sergeant, 
he supervised three school 
resource officers and a DARE 
Officer, was the Policy and 
Procedures Coordinator, 
Training Coordinator, and 
investigated complaints 
against the department. 
Corrales was awarded 
Supervisor of the Year in  
2014. By the end of 2016, 
he was reassigned to patrol 
sergeant. He was also awarded 
for his work and dedication to 
Victims of Crime in 2017. In 
June of 2018, he finally retired 
from the Santa Cruz County 
Sheriff ’s Office.

Rafael “Rafita” Corrales was 
born and raised in Santa Cruz 
County.  He attended the local 
public school system, and 
graduated from Nogales High 
School in 1990. He attended 
Cochise and Pima Community 
College after graduating from 
high school. He later returned 
to Nogales. 
His father worked for the 
City of Nogales for twenty-
eight years and retired as a 
supervisor.  His mother was 
a homemaker, and always 
kept the house in order.  His 
sister, Susana, attended the 
University of Arizona. She 
currently lives in Arkansas 
with her husband Louis and 
their three sons.
Rafael is married to Anna, 
a fourth-grade teacher from 
Little Red School in Nogales.  
They currently live in Rio Rico 
with their rescue Red. Some of 
his hobbies include: baseball, 
softball, golf, hunting, and 
coaching. Corrales enjoys the 
outdoors and spending time 
with friends and family. He is 
passionate about serving his 
community.

For more information on how to support Rafael”Rafita” CorralesFor more information on how to support Rafael”Rafita” Corrales

 please visit his website at: please visit his website at:

https://www.rafitaforsheriff.com/home https://www.rafitaforsheriff.com/home 

Follow him on Facebook at: Follow him on Facebook at: 

https://www.facebook.com/rafaelcorralesforsheriff/https://www.facebook.com/rafaelcorralesforsheriff/
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For more information on how to support Rafael”Rafita” CorralesFor more information on how to support Rafael”Rafita” Corrales

 please visit his website at: please visit his website at:

https://www.rafitaforsheriff.com/home https://www.rafitaforsheriff.com/home 

Follow him on Facebook at: Follow him on Facebook at: 

https://www.facebook.com/rafaelcorralesforsheriff/https://www.facebook.com/rafaelcorralesforsheriff/

S u m m e r  E n t r e p r e n e u r s h i p  &  I n n o v a t i o n  P r o g r a m s  S u m m e r  E n t r e p r e n e u r s h i p  &  I n n o v a t i o n  P r o g r a m s  
f o r  Yo u t h  i n  S a n t a  C r u z  C o u n t yf o r  Yo u t h  i n  S a n t a  C r u z  C o u n t y

The Santa Cruz County School Superintendent’s Office sponsors students for two programs this JulyThe Santa Cruz County School Superintendent’s Office sponsors students for two programs this July

Summer break looks very different for students this year in Santa Cruz County, and has parents, guardians, and students themselves searching for engaging ways to spend their 

time. COVID-19 has challenged us with finding creative solutions to education and building community, which is why the Santa Cruz County School Superintendent's Office is 

proud to sponsor youth participation in innovative programming for aspiring young entrepreneurs, creatives, and problem solvers.

Now, more than ever, we need innovative solutions and new ways of providing engaging opportunities for our future leaders in Santa Cruz County. This July, two completely 

virtual opportunities are available to students at Santa Cruz County district schools: Emprende Amigo Youth Entrepreneurship Certification and the Gear Up Innovators Launch 

Pad.

The Santa Cruz County program for College and Career Readiness and Educational Opportunities (C-CREO) and Startup Unidos (SU), a regionally recognized organization 

promoting innovation without borders are partnering to bring these innovative programs to youth in Santa Cruz County. The programs were designed to prepare students for 

their future, introduce them to new ideas, and help them explore career paths. Emprende Amigo Entrepreneurship Certification and the Gear Up Innovators Launch Pad will be 

facilitated by local experts and feature guest speakers like Marco Martinez O’Daly, a regional entrepreneur and podcast host.

County School Superintendent, Mr. Alfredo I. Velasquez shared, “The Santa Cruz County School Superintendent’s Office is excited to collaborate with Startup Unidos on two 

virtual summer camps for our youth. During this difficult time, students can immerse themselves in these innovative programs that will stir their curiosity about becoming future 

business leaders.”

Maya Donnelly, C-CREO Program Director says, “Gear Up students who are exploring their post-secondary plan will love these virtual learning opportunities! It is an engaging 

way to develop your career identity and leadership skills while connecting with your classmates and mentors.”

Stephanie Bermudez, Founder of Startup Unidos says, “I’m most excited about the lasting impact this program will have on regional youth and the business community, once 

exposed to unfolding ideas and starting up, they’re sure to reach for career and educational aspirations they had not considered before. It’s a win for all!”
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“I remember being so excited because my 

cousin was a Girl Scout, and I saw how much 

fun she had, so I wanted to be one, too. As 

Daisies, we had fun doing lots of art projects, 

activities, movie nights, and community 

service projects, but the best thing I remember 

was making new friends.” 

Everything a Girl Scout does centers around 

four areas that form the foundation of the 

Girl Scout Leadership Experience: Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM), 

the Outdoors, development of Life Skills, and 

Entrepreneurship. Each area is designed to 

meet the girl where she is now and to grow 

along with her as she progresses in the six 

levels of Girl Scouting, from kindergarten 

through her senior year of high school. 

As a Brownie (2nd-3rd grade), Isa Martinez 

has great memories about selling Girl Scout 

Cookies. “Some of my best memories are 

from when I sold Girl Scout cookies,” said 

Martinez. “It was cool because people were 

so nice to us and some people even donated 

money to help Girl Scouts. I learned a lot and 

met so many people during those times. It all 

helped build my confidence, too. I was so shy 

back then. The best thing is that the friends 

that I met are still friends with me today.” 

As a Junior-level Girl Scout (4th- 5th grade), 

Isa Martinez said they became involved with 

self-care and learning more about themselves 

and the needs of their community. 

“We did a lot to help people, like hosting food 

drives, and giving blankets and things, to the 

homeless when it was cold,” said Isa. “We 

also helped people who could not afford to 

buy the things they needed for their families. 

It seems like each year that I got more 

involved in Girl Scouting and my community, 

my confidence grew.” 

	

Isa said that going to camp each year on 

Mount Lemmon (Camp Whispering Pines) 

with other Cadette (6th, 7th, and 8th grade) 

troops was also a great adventure. “We 

learned how to use a compass, tie ropes, and 

make a campfire,” said Martinez. “The best 

part about the camping trips was that we were 

isolated—away from the world, so we had 

to focus on each other. We talked to different 

people we met there, made more new friends, 

and just had a great time.”

During the 12 years of being a Girl Scout, 

Martinez said she worked hard toward earning 

her badges and fun patches. They all represent 

new adventures and experiences.  

“I feel a real sense of accomplishment when I 

look at my vests with all those patches,” she 

said. “I have so many memories and look back 

on all that I learned and experienced by trying 

new things. I got into STEM. I learned how 

to make comic books. I even went to science 

fairs and traveled to places like the Ice Capdes 

in Phoenix. These are all things that I may not 

have had the opportunity to do had it not been 

for being a Girl Scout,” said Martinez. 

According to Martinez, some of the Girl 

Scout activities included experiences with 

the family, too. “I remember the ‘Daddy and 

Me’ program, where we had a dinner and my 

father danced with me,” said Martinez. “At 

the ‘Mommy and Me’ program we were able 

to have makeovers with our moms and had 

a tea party. They even had ‘Grandma and 

Me’ and ‘Grandpa and Me’ programs.”Girl 

Scouts takes the potential in girls, combines 

it with robust skill-building programming, 

and adds caring adult mentors and strong 

female role models. Mrs. Martinez became 

one of those role models when she saw an 

opportunity to volunteer with Girl Scouts, first 

as an involved parent, then as a co-leader, and 

finally as a leader, starting with her daughter’s 

Cadette troop.

Isabella “Isa” Martinez graduated this May 

from Rio Rico High School, located in Santa 

Cruz County, just 14 miles from Nogales and 

the US/Mexico Border. Martinez has spent the 

last 12 years progressing, both academically 

and personally, as a member of the Girl Scouts 

of Southern Arizona.

Girl Scouts is a one-of-a-kind, leadership 

development non-profit organization with 

services and programs open to all girls in 

kindergarten through 12th grade.

Girl Scouts of Southern Arizona is one of 112 

councils across the nation and is a member 

of the Girl Scouts of the United States of 

America (GSUSA). Internationally, The 

World Association of Girl Guides and Girl 

Scouts has World Centers located in Mexico, 

Switzerland, India, Africa, and the United 

Kingdom. The Girl Scouts organization 

in Mexico, Guías de México (Guides of 

Mexico), is familiar to Martinez’s mother.

“I was a Girl Scout when I was growing up 

in Mexico,” said Mrs. Isabel Martinez. “I 

understood the advantages of being a Girl 

Scout, so I welcomed and encouraged Isa’s 

interest in joining the Girl Scouts when she 

was very young,” said Mrs. Martinez. 

According to Mrs. Martinez, she felt that 

her own personal experiences in Girl Scouts 

helped her grow as a person and not be self-

centered. “Girl Scouts helped me learn to 

think about others, not just about myself,” said 

Mrs. Martinez. “They taught me about being 

socially responsible and making a difference 

by becoming involved in my community.” 

The younger Martinez, Isa, feels the same 

way as her mother about the benefits of 

being a Girl Scout. “My mom signed me up 

as a Daisy when I was six-years-old,” said 

Martinez. 
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Bridging is a beloved Girl Scout tradition that 

honors girls’ achievements throughout the 

year and celebrates their “crossing the bridge” 

to the next Girl Scout level. It is a defining 

moment when a girl becomes aware of her 

achievements and is ready for new adventures 

and responsibilities. 

 “When I bridged in the past and got my pin 

for that level of Girl Scouts, I moved onto the 

next level of fun and adventure. Every time I 

received that pin, I felt I really accomplished 

something.” 

Martinez says she has one final message Martinez says she has one final message 

to younger girls who are considering to younger girls who are considering 

Girl Scouting.  “I highly recommend and Girl Scouting.  “I highly recommend and 

encourage you to participate in Girl Scouts encourage you to participate in Girl Scouts 

because you learn so much more about because you learn so much more about 

yourself, said Martinez. “You meet new yourself, said Martinez. “You meet new 

people whom later become like your family—people whom later become like your family—

sisters really—and you learn to love yourself, sisters really—and you learn to love yourself, 

and care for other people, too.and care for other people, too.

“I’m also planning to become a troop “I’m also planning to become a troop 

leader when I’m older. It’s just a wonderful leader when I’m older. It’s just a wonderful 

experience.”experience.”

Once a Girl Scout, always a Girl Scout.Once a Girl Scout, always a Girl Scout.

By Beverly Gomez ArriagaBy Beverly Gomez Arriaga

Aspiring nurse and high school graduate Isabella “Isa” Martinez is well on her way Aspiring nurse and high school graduate Isabella “Isa” Martinez is well on her way 
to pursuing her dreams. The Ambassador level Girl Scout has earned well over 100 to pursuing her dreams. The Ambassador level Girl Scout has earned well over 100 
badges and patches throughout her school years as a proud member of the Girl badges and patches throughout her school years as a proud member of the Girl 
Scouts of Southern Arizona.Scouts of Southern Arizona.

Each workshop encourages girls to leave 

their comfort zones behind and develop new 

skills across a broad range of topics, including 

entrepreneurship, STEM, life skills, the 

outdoors, and healthy living.

“They had different sessions for us to pick and 

choose from, such as art and debate sessions, 

but the one I really loved the most was about 

self-image,” said Martinez. “I’ve struggled 

with loving my body and loving myself, and 

that session really helped me to love myself 

just the way I am.” 

What’s next for the graduating high school 

senior?	

“I’ve always been interested in medicine, and 

I followed a sports medicine track in high 

school. I’ll start my undergraduate studies at 

Pima Community College in the fall,” said 

Martinez. “Then after getting my two-year 

degree, I’ll be transferring to Northern 

Arizona University (NAU) to work toward a 

nursing degree.” 

Martinez says she also plans to work part-time 

as a caregiver to get more practice while being 

a student. Long-term, she said she sees herself 

working at a hospital, specializing in labor 

and delivery.

As far as Girl Scouts goes, Martinez says as 

an Ambassador-level Girl Scout, she will be 

bridging into an adult lifetime membership. 

“It’s really great to get involved as a volunteer 

because it helps your daughters, and helps 

people in need at the same time,” said Mrs. 

Martinez. Her daughter added that her mom 

being her troop leader helped her and her 

sister, Regina—now a senior level Girl 

Scout—grow closer, enabling them all to do 

things together while having fun. “It made the 

bond between my mom and I grow closer and 

even stronger,” said Martinez. 

According to Jeaneth Sanchez, Community 

Development Specialist with Girl Scouts of 

Southern Arizona, she has worked with both 

Mrs. Martinez and her daughter, Isa, and she 

says they are both great examples for the other 

troop members. “Mrs. Martinez has always 

been a great Troop Leader and does the best 

for her own daughters and their Girl Scout 

sisters. Other troop mothers and Girl Scouts 

look up to both of them as role models for 

what they can do, too,” said Sanchez.

The Girl Scouts’ mission is to build girls of 

courage, confidence, and character, who make 

the world a better place. 

“Girl Scouts helped me find out who I was 

and to be more confident as a person,” said 

Martinez. 	

“My best experience happened last year 

when we went to the G.I.R.L Conference in 

Tucson.”

G.I.R.L. stands for Go-getter, Innovator, 

Risk-taker, and Leader.™ The Girl Scout 

Leadership Experience encourages girls to 

discover and unleash their G.I.R.L. power. 

The annual G.I.R.L. Conference for middle 

and high school girls delivers a day of 

skill building, self-reflection, leadership 

development and inspiration. Workshops 

include such topics as learning how to prep 

to backpack in desert conditions, practicing 

self-defense techniques, as well as honest 

conversations around mental health, 

self-esteem, and body image. 
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Santa Cruz County continues to support 

Andrea Dalessandro as she runs for 

Legislative District 2 Representative. She has 

proven throughout the years serving as our 

Senator she will continue to advocate for the 

best interests of our community.  Dalessandro 

was elected to the House in 2012, with the 

support of the Santa Cruz County Supervisors. 

They helped to encourage Pima County 

Supervisors to appoint her to the Senate. She 

was then elected to the Senate in January 

2014, 2016 and 2018.

“The recent spike in COVID-19 cases in Santa “The recent spike in COVID-19 cases in Santa 

Cruz County is alarming. I have been working Cruz County is alarming. I have been working 

to help prevent the spread of COVID-19  with to help prevent the spread of COVID-19  with 

the Arizona Department of Health Services, the Arizona Department of Health Services, 

lobbyists, corporations, federal agencies, lobbyists, corporations, federal agencies, 

corporations, universities and Governor corporations, universities and Governor 

Ducey’s Office by advocating for testing and Ducey’s Office by advocating for testing and 

contact tracing for Santa Cruz County,” stated contact tracing for Santa Cruz County,” stated 

Dalessandro .  Dalessandro .  

Dalessandro holds a BA and MA in 

Mathematics Education with an MBA in 

Professional Accounting from Rutgers 

University. Dalessandro spent more than 

25 years as an educator, she taught math 

and accounting in public elementary, high 

schools, community colleges and universities.  

Her second career was as a Certified Public 

Accountant with her own tax practice. Andrea 

has only one daughter, a nurse midwife and 

five grandchildren.  

“I met so many wonderful and talented people 

who have enriched my life.  It has been 

challenging and rewarding. When asked what 

I have missed the most during the COVID-19 

crisis, I said the hugs and encouragement of 

my constituents in Santa Cruz County. I am 

passionate about supporting quality education 

for all students because they are our future,” 

said Senator Dalessandro.

Senator Andrea Dalessandro Senator Andrea Dalessandro 
Advocate 4 Santa Cruz CountyAdvocate 4 Santa Cruz County

Senator Dalessandro is the Ranking Member 

of the Senate Education Committee where 

she has fought for Charter School reform and 

against the expansion of vouchers.  

She has focused her efforts on the Judiciary 

Committee to protect voter rights. 

Dalessandro was a strong voice against 

allowing loaded guns on school campuses. 

She fought against the ill-conceived Sanctuary 

Bill. She also currently serves on the Natural 

Resources and Energy Committee.

“In Pima County I am one of 7 Senators, 

but I am the only Senator representing all of 

Santa Cruz County.  I love the warmth of my 

constituents.  Santa Cruz County is culturally 

diverse, historically significant, safe, and 

cooler than Phoenix in so many ways.  I love 

visiting the schools to see the hard work the 

educators do to motivate their students.” I 

missed being a judge for the Senior Project at 

Nogales High School this year,” said Senator 

Dalessandro.
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OPEN LETTER TO MY FELLOW RESIDENTS OF NOGALES:OPEN LETTER TO MY FELLOW RESIDENTS OF NOGALES:
Gree t ings.
Like  a ll  o f  you ,  my adm in ist ra t ion  and  I  a re  deep ly  conce rned  
abou t  t he  mount ing  spread  o f  Cov id  19 ca se s in  Ambos 
Noga le s and  Santa  Cruz Count y.  B u t  we  t a ke  hea r t  t ha t  a s a  
commun it y  we  will  ove rcome  th is menace .
I  know tha t  you  will  jo in  me  in  app laud ing  ou r  va lian t  
hea lt hca re  worke rs and  fi rst  re sponde rs who r isk  t he ir  own  
live s da i ly  du r ing  t he  pandem ic.  B u t  t he  be st  way we  can  
honor  t hem  is t o  f o llow the  ea sy  st eps in  t he  graph ic.

All o f  u s ou r  worr ied  and  ou r  apprehension  is comple te ly
unde rst andable .  As you r  mayor,  I  am  with  you  hea r t  and  sou l 
and  commit  to  con t inu ing  to  le ad  my adm in ist ra t ion ’s eff or t s 
to  de fea t  t h is bea st  so  t ha t  Noga le s can  ge t  ba ck  to  busine ss,  
ba ck  to  l i f e .
P lea se ,  p le a se  do  you r  pa r t  by  f o llowing  the se  ea sy  st eps t ha t
have  been  un ive rsa lly  p roven  to  he lp  fl a t ten  t he  cu r ve  and  t a ke  
pre ssu re  off  o f  ou r  hea lt h  worke rs and  medica l f a ci l i t ie s.

R e spect f u lly,

Ar tu ro  R .  Ga r ino
Mayor,  Noga le s Ar izona

Reciban  un  cord ia l sa ludo.
Como todos u stede s,  m i adm in ist ra ción  y  un  se r v idor,  e st amos
pro fundamente  preocupados por  e l a umento  en  e l número  
de  ca sos de  in fe ct ados por  COVID-19 en  ambos Noga le s y  en  e l 
condado  de  Santa  Cruz.  Sin  emba rgo  confi amos en  que ,  como 
comun idad,  supe ra remos e st a  amenaza .
Sé  muy b ien  que  pronto  e st a remos jun tos ap laud iendo  a  nue st ro
va lien te  pe rsona l de  sa lud  y  de  p r ime ros aux i lios que  d ia r iamente  
a r r ie sga  su  v ida  du ran te  e st a  pandem ia .  Sin  emba rgo,  la  me jor  
mane ra  de  hon ra r los e s segu ir  e st a s medida s de  prevención  que  
apa re cen  en  e l g ráfi co :

Todos e st amos preocupados y  nue st ro  t emor  e s pe r f e ct amente  
comprensib le .
Como su  a lca lde ,  qu isie ra  ex te rna r  m i so lida r idad  con  u stede s 
-comenta r  que  e stoy  con  u stede s de  cora zón-,  a sí  como re it e ra r le s 
m i comprom iso  pa ra  con t inua r  l ide rando  los e sf ue rzos de  m i 
adm in ist ra ción  pa ra  de tene r  e st a  ep idem ia ,  re ape r tu ra r  nue st ros 
negocios y  re toma r  nue st ra  v ida  cot id iana  en  Noga le s.
Pa ra  ap lana r  la  cu r va  de  con tag ios,  ha cemos un  a ten to  llamado 
a  nue st ros conciudadanos pa ra  que  co laboren  y  con t inen  con  la s 
medida s de  prevención  seña lada s y  a sí  a liv ia r  la  p re sión  en  nue st ros 
hosp it a le s y  de  los t raba jadore s de  la  sa lud.

R e spe tuosamente ,

Ar tu ro  R .  Ga r ino
Alca lde  de  Noga le s,  Ar izona
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Victor Miranda, a 2016 
Rio Rico High School 
graduate will attend 
Harvard University this 
fall to study chemical 
biology. Victor earned 
a Bachelor of Science in 
microbiology with a minor 
in biochemistry from the 
University of Arizona this 
past May. 
René Ramirez, former 
RRHS German teacher and 
current SCV35 Governing 
Board member, spoke 
highly of Victor, “Victor 
was my German and chess 
student for 4 straight years. 
He was a magnificent, 
critical thinker and a 
very dedicated student. 
Once at the Arizona state 
championship, he lifted 
the fifteen-seeded Rio 
Rico Hawks to a major 
upset victory over Barry 
Goldwater High School 3-2 
by upsetting his opponent 
in a game where everyone 
crowded around his table 
in disbelief to watch him 
win handily. 

He went on to become a 
professional player and 
win money at the North 
American Open in 
December of that same year. 
The North American Open is 
an international tournament 
that’s played at Bally’s in 
Las Vegas every year. It was 
such a pleasure and honor 
to be his teacher and chess 
coach!”
Teresa Potters, Victor’s RRHS 
Cambridge and AP Chemistry 
teacher first shared his 
story with Superintendent 
David Verdugo after being 
interviewed for Victor’s 
University of Arizona Grad 
Profile. “He was one of our 
top students who wondered 
how well he would do 
outside of Rio Rico. He 
shined like I knew he would. 
He seized and crushed every 
opportunity which led him to 
Harvard. He told me that the 
opportunities are out there if 
students will just do it! He is 
honored that he can be that 
example for other Rio Rico 
students”, said Potter. 

Since 2007, the BIO5 Institute has provided 

a unique, seven-week summer research 

opportunity to outstanding Arizona high 

school students. Starting June 8, one student 

from the Santa Cruz Valley Unified School 

District will join 48 others in the Keeping 

Youth Engaged in Science (KEYS) Research 

Internship Program.

Through exceptional training and unique, 

hands-on project experience in top UArizona 

research labs, KEYS aims to provide Arizona 

high school students with the knowledge, 

skills and confidence they need to pursue 

their personal and professional goals. The 

program strives to increase the talent and 

diversity of students pursuing STEM degrees 

and careers, as well to retain students to in-

state colleges and the Arizona workforce.

Choosing the 2020 KEYS class

This year’s cohort was selected from more 

than 260 competitive applicants. Applicants 

were initially judged on the strength of their 

personal statement, teacher recommendations 

and high school transcript. Ninety top-

scoring candidates then interviewed with 

KEYS staff.

After the rigorous application and interview 

process, 50 students representing 24 high 

schools across the state were selected to be a 

part of the 2020 program. 

KEYS staff coordinated with the principals, 

teachers and parents of the accepted students 

to surprise them in-person with their 

internship acceptances. 

“We try to keep it pretty hush-hush, so the “We try to keep it pretty hush-hush, so the 

students don’t students don’t know we’re coming,” said know we’re coming,” said 

Kelle Hyland, KEYS co-coordinator.Kelle Hyland, KEYS co-coordinator.

One student from Rio Rico High School – One student from Rio Rico High School – 

Alexa Chavez – was surprised with their Alexa Chavez – was surprised with their 

KEYS acceptance earlier this spring.KEYS acceptance earlier this spring.

A seven-week experience that will last a 

lifetime

KEYS interns are paired with leading 

UArizona researchers spearheading 

innovative projects that span multiple 

disciplines including bioscience, engineering, 

environmental science, biomedicine and 

biostatics. Faculty, university students and 

other lab personnel work side-by-side with 

them to provide an invaluable opportunity to 

these budding scholars.

Despite COVID-19 restrictions, this year’s 

showcase will still go on – now virtually. Instead 

of poster presentations, students will give short 

PowerPoint presentations with an emphasis on 

methodology and ethics. Next summer, interns 

will be invited back to participate in the hands-on 

program culminating in the public showcase.

Though it was initially difficult to wrap their 

heads around quality execution of a brand new 

KEYS format, Hyland and her co-director, Brooke 

Moreno, embraced the opportunity and are now 

excited for the program to begin its revised 

direction on June 8. 

With the addition of this year’s cohort, 526 

students will count themselves as KEYS alumni. 

Nearly all program alumni either attended or 

are currently attending college to pursue STEM 

fields. About 75% of KEYS alumni have chosen 

to attend college in Arizona, with the majority 

of those attending UArizona. All KEYS alumni 

accepted to UArizona are automatically accepted 

into the Honors College and awarded three units 

of college credit at the completion of the program.

Past interns advanced STEM fields by 

contributing data to research grant applications 

and publications. Some present their work at local 

and national conferences. Many students continue 

to work in UArizona research laboratories 

following the conclusion of the program, even 

some of those still in high school. 

The KEYS program is led by the BIO5 Institute 

and is funded by BIO5 and generous supporters 

including individuals, families, companies, 

foundations and various UArizona faculty, 

colleges and departments. The Technology and 

Research Initiative Fund (TRIF) that helped 

launch BIO5 almost 20 years ago continues to be 

a catalyst in enabling effective, cross-disciplinary 

bioscience research, innovation and impact at the 

University of Arizona, and also enables world-

class student engagement programs like KEYS.

For additional information about the KEYS For additional information about the KEYS 

Research Internship Program, email keys@bio5.Research Internship Program, email keys@bio5.

org or visit their website.org or visit their website.

Follow us on Facebook at: Follow us on Facebook at: 
Bordere EchoBordere Echo




